
 

NEWSLETTER                             Friday, 2 December 2022  

‘Give the Mo a Go’ Day 

What a fantastic day it was!! 
 

I saw so many stashes, with exceptional creativity and uniqueness. 
The students involved were so positive and excited throughout the day! 
 

Thank you to all for getting around the day and gathering up donations. 
Our wonderful KPS community total of Gold Coin Donation’s was an amazing $270.   
 

It is not too late to donate to my page. 
Please visit the following website to donate directly to my Movember Fundraising Page. 
https://movember.com/m/nathanbabic?mc=1 
 

At the moment, with the Gold Coin Donations, I am sitting at around $700 raised which is outstanding. 
 

There is still a massive chance to break my goal of $1000. 
At the assembly today , I let everyone know how much was raised through Gold Coin Donations. 
Again, I just want to thank you for your amazing help! 
This is going to help so many men around the world in so many ways!  Enjoy the photos….. 
 
Nathan Babic | Physical Education and Sports Coordinator 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmovember.com%2Fm%2Fnathanbabic%3Fmc%3D1&data=05%7C01%7CBarb.Canty%40education.vic.gov.au%7C7a84dec92b704e86363808dad28ecd1b%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638053808139110870%7CUnk


 

‘Give the Mo a Go’ Day 

Adventures of the F to 2 Fun Night 



 

 

 

 
 

Thanks and Gratitude - Foundation Fun Night 
 

I would like to thank our F to 2 teachers for the effort that they put into organising and running last Friday’s Fun Night. 
The students certainly had a wonderful time participating in the activities, with my personal highlight being the pop-up 
camp site on our Astro-Turf as our students busily worked together to put up tents. Overall the evening was a great 
success and I would also like to thank all of our parent helpers who joined in the fun.  
 
Swimming Program 
Our swimming program is off to a great start this week with our Grade 6 students heading off to the pool each day. As we 
head into the summer season, it is fabulous that all of our students will have the opportunity to develop the swimming 
and water safety skills. Next week, our Foundation to Grade 2 students will begin their swimming program. We are 
committed to the swimming program becoming an important part of our annual calendar so that we can build on our 
program year after year. I would like to acknowledge the work of our Assistant Principal, David Kiddle, in co-ordinating the 
swimming program. The timetabling and logistical challenge of running a swimming program at a busy time of year is 
enormous, however Dave has done an outstanding job in pulling it all together.  
 
OSHC Update 
Our School Council is currently working through the process of selecting a new OSHC provider for KPS. We have been 
extremely pleased with the volume and quantity of responses to our expression of interest process. There are many 
providers who are very keen to run the KPS OSHC program and we are confident that our future provider will bring an 
engaging and diverse program to  our school. Our School Council aims to have the process finalised by early next week 
with the successful provider made known to the community by Friday, December 9th.  
 
School Review - Community Survey 
In Term 1 of 2023, KPS will be undertaking its four yearly School Review. The School Review process, which is facilitated by 
an external school reviewer and a Senior Education Improvement Leader from the Department of Education, provides 
schools with the opportunity to reflect on their achievements and set goals for the next four years. As part of the review 
process, we would value feedback from our community on what we are doing well at KPS and areas where we can 
improve our services. If you would like to provide feedback as part of the School review process, please follow the link 
below: 
https://forms.gle/zREFZpdcdJryQqMj9 
 
PLC Summit at KPS 
On Wednesday, educators from all over North Central Victoria came to KPS to participate in a day of professional learning 
as part of our Professional Learning Communities (PLC) Summit. The day was organised by Caitlin Pappin and Carolyn 
Crowther and they succeeded in delivering a fabulous day of professional learning for the attendees. As part of the day, 
world leading educators Daniel Venables and Bronwyn Ryrie-Jones facilitated two fabulous sessions on leading teacher 
teams and effective assessment methods. The Regional Director for North East Victoria, Karen Money, was also one of the 
attendees and she commented on what a beautiful feel our school has and how orderly our school environment is.  
 
Student Leadership 
On Tuesday, Mrs Smith, Mr Farrell and I interviewed six of our future school leaders as part of the process of selecting our 
2023 School Captains. I would like to congratulate the six students on their preparation and on how well they handled the 
interview situation. We will be announcing our 2023 school leaders at a special assembly for our Grade 5 students and 
families next Friday. 
 
All the best, 

 

 

Neil O’Sullivan 

Principal  

Mr O’Sullivan 

https://forms.gle/zREFZpdcdJryQqMj9


 

     @ KPS  

 

 

December  

Tuesday 6th 

Wallan SC Year 7 Information Evening (refer P8) 
 

Wednesday 7th 

Payment Due for the following Grade 6 Events: 

 Funfields 

 Graduation Bears 

 Graduation Dinner 
 

Wednesday 14th 

Grade 6 Graduation Ceremony and Dinner 
 

Monday 19th 

Christmas Concert and Amazing Christmas Raffle draw 
 

Tuesday 20th 

Last day of term for students—1.30pm dismissal 

 

 

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
 

Birthday wishes to the following 

students  who are celebrating their 

birthdays over the coming week:            

Charlotte Hepper, Kaleb Agnew, 

Cody Evans, Odin Lewis, Odern Rachelle, Lukah Pardo,     

Kaitlyn Eccles, Linkin Taitoko, Taj Seddon Anderson,           

Elaina Garrard, Tianna Earp, Jayden Arico and Guilly Duff. 

 

Drink Bottles 

Reminder all students need to bring a  
drink bottle to school.  

Facebook  

As Facebook is not always monitored by staff, please 

direct any questions/queries/concerns to the school directly via 

kimore.ps@education.vic.gov.au or by calling the office on     

5782 1268.ng the office on 03 5782 1268. 

 

 

 

If any of your personal details change 

such as address, email, phone 

numbers, emergency contacts etc. it is 

important to contact the office as soon 

Grade 6 Jacket and Polo Orders 

2nd  Round Orders Are Due 10th 

February for 2023.  Please place 

your order and payment directly 

with All Things Uniform in 

Broadford 

2023 Book List/Stationery Packs—Please check your emails 

Families have been emailed a link via Compass for ordering 2023 

Book Lists. Please remember to order for your child’s 2023 class.  

The email incudes our future Foundation students for 2023. 

You can also view the booklist/stationery packs on our Kilmore 

Primary School website:  https://www.kilmoreps.vic.gov.au  

Go to Parents tab—2023 Stationery Packs and select the year 

level for 2023. 



 

 

STUDENT BEFORE SCHOOL DROP OFF AND AFTER SCHOOL 

PICK UP 

Reminder for parents and guardians to enter and leave through their 

designated gate when  dropping off or collecting your child/children 

before or after school. 

Please do not use the office as a throughfare, only enter for business 

purposes only. 

Buzz from the Bee Hive!!!! 

Stay tuned or next week’s newsletter with photos of the 
final weeks of the Bee Hive……!! 

See you at the beehive!!  

 
The Wellbeing Team. 

Professional Learning Communities (PLC) 

Summit held this week at KPS 



 

Hi, I’m Tilly from 5S! 

 

I have been growing my hair for the last 18 months to donate and raise funds to 

help kids with cancer in Australia.  A wig helps kids to feel like themselves again and 

improve their confidence and self-esteem as they undergo treatment. 

Please donate to my Wigs 4 Kids fundraiser, and share with your family and friends. 

Your KIND donation, no matter how big or small, will allow Kids with Cancer Foun-

dation to continue their support and help relieve the financial burden to families 

with children undergoing cancer treatment.  
 

TOGETHER we can make a difference to other kids! 

 

 

 
 

https://fundraise.kidswithcancer.org.au/fundraisers/tillyb/wigs-4-kids 

 

 

https://fundraise.kidswithcancer.org.au/fundraisers/tillyb/wigs-4-kids


     Connecting With Kimberly 

The following services are available outside of school hours. 

    ***In the event of an emergency please call 000*** 

 

Kids Helpline 

 
 

 

Ph: 1800 551 800  

https://
kidshelpline.com.au/  

 

Parentline 

 
 

 

Ph: 13 22 89  

https://
parentline.com.au/  

 

Safe Steps 

 

 

Sexual assault, domestic 
and family violence  

 

Ph: 1800 015 188  
https://

www.safesteps.org.au/   

 

Lifeline 

 
 

 

 
Ph: 13 11 14  

https://
www.lifeline.org.au/ 

I can be contacted via email: 

Kimberly.batsas-hill@education.vic.gov.au   

Or 5782 1268 for any student and family wellbeing needs. 
 

 

 

Best,  

Kimberly Batsas-Hill 

Social Worker -Primary Welfare Officer   

Christmas Hampers 
We are starting to collect donations for our 
Christmas hampers which will support school 
families. If you may be able to help, we are seeking 
donations for our Christmas hampers such as: 
Christmas puddings, toy’s, candy canes and any 
other Christmas based items. These hampers will    
be delivered to families in the last week of term. If 
you would like to donate any items, please drop 
them off at the office for collection.   

https://kidshelpline.com.au/
https://kidshelpline.com.au/
https://parentline.com.au/
https://parentline.com.au/
https://www.safesteps.org.au/
https://www.safesteps.org.au/
https://www.lifeline.org.au/
https://www.lifeline.org.au/
mailto:Kimberly.batsas-hill@education.vic.gov.au


 

 

 

Has anyone seen an 

Elf??? 

Check your bags……….  

Is he hiding in your bag? 



Kilmore Primary School 

 

 

Student Awards 

At Kilmore Primary School, we are always working on modelling our school values of Kind, Proud and 

Safe.  As a whole school, we explicitly teach and then give our students opportunities to display these 

values within and beyond the classroom doors. 
 

The students listed below will be recognised for showing our school values at assembly today. 
 

We congratulate for this week: 

 

Foundation E — Oakin Newall 

 

Grade 2H — Cain Jackson 

 

Grade 5F — Parker Schultz 

 

Foundation G — Hudson Philpott  
                        Ryan Whyte                       

 

Grade 2M — Jimmy Manning 

 

Grade 5M — Alby McGivney 
                   Chelsea Rhodes 

 

Foundation M — Connor Rogan  
                        Gina Delos Santos                        

 

Grade 2P — Chloe Trefz 
                  Chloe D’Ath Wells 

 

Grade 5S — Tamira Krollig 

 

Foundation S — Meeka Gardam 

 

Grade 3D — Isaac Notley 
                  Tilly Rennie 
                  Amaya Yates 
                  Evie Tweedie 

 

Grade 6B — Ivy Ponomarev 

 

Grade 1H — Lily Brebner 

  

Grade 3K — Lyriq Maa 
                  Tyler Tate 
                  Zack Staub 
 

 

Grade 6E —  

 

Grade 1M — Ben Mecklem 

 

Grade 3R — Grace Hughes 
                  Seth Dodds 
                  Jackson Swift 
                                   

 

Grade 6J — Ryan Bickerdike 

 

 

Grade 1N —  Divi Gangadhar 

 

Grade 4J — Beau Curran-Kuchel 

 

Specialist 

F-2— 
3-6 —  
 

 

Grade 1T — Matias Peel                   

 

Grade 4S — Phoenix Burrows              

 

 

 

Grade 2F — Odin Lewis 

 

Grade 4V — Riley Streader 

     

 



 

 

COLLECTING YOUR CHILD FROM SCHOOL EARLY 

 

We would like to make families aware of our pick up procedures for collecting students early.  

 Staff can only arrange for children to come to the office once a parent/guardian arrives at the office. 

Children cannot be waiting for parent/guardians in the office prior to your arrival.   

Please allow an extra 5 to 10 minutes prior to needing to depart the school. 

Please also be mindful that it is difficult for children to hear announcements whilst out in the playground 

enjoying themselves, should you need to collect them during break times it may take us quite a bit 

longer. 

 

We have 2 Disability reserved spaces at the front of the office on 
Sutherland Street and two reserved spaces on Lancefield Road.   

If you do not hold a valid permit please DO NOT PARK in these spaces. 

 

 

 

We need your HELP! 
 

KPS Family and Friends are reaching out for your assistance with 
donations for our AMAZING CHRISTMAS RAFFLE! 

 

Suggested items – Chocolates, Christmas decorations, wrapping paper, 
baking goods, candles, toys, mugs, chips etc. 

 

Donations can be dropped at the school office or the Canteen drop boxes. 
 

Raffle tickets sales will be announced shortly! 
 

Raffle drawn at our end of year celebration evening  
Monday 19th December. 

 

Any questions please contact Jodie 0433271301 



 



 





January Dates for JN Tennis Coaching 

Tuesday  — 10 January  

Wednesday — 11 January  

Thursday —1 2 January 

Monday — 16 January 

Tuesday — 17 January 

Wednesday — 18 January  

 


